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November 29, 2005

NOTIFICATION TO ALL AFFILIATES 

OF OSS WORLD WIDE MOVERS 

 

This is to advise that in line with the recent introduction of the new Customs electronic reporting system, changes to documentation required to clear personal and household goods will take effect immediately.  

Please see the attached notification we are now forwarding to clients outlining a range of shipping circumstances and the documentation requirements. The National Policy Advice received from Australian Customs Office in Canberra states that a B534 (Unaccompanied Personal Effects Statement) must be presented.

The main changes introduced relate to the clearance of goods when :

a)  there is no B534 available

b)  goods received as outcome of deceased estate 

c)  goods received from family members 

In all of these situations, a statutory declaration will not be accepted.  It will no longer be acceptable for friend or relative to clear personal and household goods for owner.

In the case of a) and where a valid reason for non submission of B534 is provided, a customs inspection will be carried out to risk assess the consignment and an informal clearance granted if Customs are satisfied the consignment is Bona Fide Personal Effects.

In the case of b) and c)  formal entry must be submitted to customs.  If the goods are under $1000 in value, no charge will be applied.  If the goods are valued over $1000 a Customs Broker fee will be charged.

In regard to the disruption reported as a result of the introduction of the new Cargo Reporting System, we advise that whilst freight is now able to be moved from the Ports in a timely manner, we are still experiencing delays with clearances for individual consignments due to technical complications.  Clearances are taking 12-15 working days and we expect this to be the case for at least 2-3 months. 

 

.
Julie Tregarthen

Team Leader, Imports
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